ALLOTMENTS WORKING GROUP – 19TH MARCH 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Allotments Working Group held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Wednesday 19th March 2008 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson





Wayne Ashley (Love Lane)




Ann Cowan (Showfield)





Frank Holmes (Foxby Hill)





Ray Wilford (North Warren)





Simon Nicholson (Spital Hill)

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke




Mr Derek Cowan
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Wayne Ashley that the 2007 / 2008 Chairman for the Allotments Working Group is Councillor T. Davies.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Gillian Bardsley
3. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests declared.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
5. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk had nothing to report.
6. SHOWFIELD ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Ann advised the group that they had experienced more vandalism costing into the £100’s. Ann did also request for some new signs and for the Allotment Agreements to be looked at as they are slightly out of date.
Ann again requested for the Council to look into putting Showfield Allotments on the water main as having problems with there water supply.

RECOMMENDATION to Community Services Community to look into the possibility of getting Showfield Allotments on the water mains. The Clerk will get someone to look at the water supply for now though.
02
RECOMMENDATION to Community Services Committee to purchase two new signs for all allotment sites, but to check correct wording needed with the Solicitor.

RECOMMENDATION to Policy and Procedures to look at the Allotment Agreements.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to write to the Police requesting a meeting and if that didn’t bring any joy then the Council will go to the press and put it in the public view as the Police should be customer friendly.
7. NORTH WARREN ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Ray requested that the fencing on the Trent side be raised as it was supposed to be a 6ft fence when originally erected but was only put at 4ft, also requested that the Mercer Wood side of the fence be fixed.
Ray also asked the Clerk if it was possible for the Highways Department to raise the curb on North Warren Road as has been done for Love Lane.

Ray requested for the Council to purchase two chains and two combination locks for the gates, Clerk to sort.

RECOMMENDATION to Community Services Committee to look at extending the Trent side of the fence. Ask the Environmental Officer to arrange the fixing of the Mercer Wood side of the fence.
8. FOXBY HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Frank requested for the hedge to be trimmed back, the Clerk advised he would speak to the Highways Department.

Frank also requested for a fence to be erected.
RECOMMENDATION to Community Services Committee to attain three quotes for the fencing on Foxby Hill Allotments.
9. SPITAL HILL ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Simon advised that the hedge is in need of being trimmed back.
He also advised that apparently the new property owners have got a deed to say the land owner should pay the Town Council £7000 for the maintenance of the hedge and fence. The Clerk advised he would look into it.
10. LOVE LANE ALLOTMENTS MANAGEMENT MATTERS ARISING
Wayne advised that he was told that two over grown plots would be flail cut which is yet to be done, the Clerk advised he would speak to the Environmental Officer.
Wayne also advised that a lock for the gate onto Ropery Road had gone missing; the Clerk advised that the Council would replace it.
The meeting concluded at 7:45pm

Chairman
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